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13 October 2010, at 10:00

in De Grey Boardroom
Present: 

Simon Newton (Chair)



Irma Gomez




Siona Mackelworth





Maria Parks




Colin Parkin
 




Steve Purcell
 




Andy Smith





Paul Smith




  
 

In attendance:
Sarah Yorke – UnLtd




Jessica Grant



Jacquie Woodall
Apologies:  

Adrian Beard




Andrew Fern




Jenny Hall 



Jackie Mathers



Katie Simpson




Michelle Verity



Ruth Weatherill


Declarations of Interest:  There were no declarations of interest.

	
	
	Action

	10/01

	MINUTES OF LAST TWO MEETINGS  


The minutes of the meeting held on 9 June 2010 were confirmed as a correct record with the exception of the paragraph on page two where the Dean of the Faculty of Arts commented on our need to be careful with our wording in relation to our partnership working partners.  The Chair agreed to either re-write the paragraph or delete it entirely and re-issue the minutes.
The minutes of the meeting held on 20 July 2010 to discuss the future of HEIF needed to be reviewed and specific inaccuracies corrected.  The Chair asked members to confirm these inaccuracies to him and these will be amended.
	SN

	10/02


10/02/i
10/02/ii
10/02/iii

10/02/iv
10/02/v

10/02/vi
10/02/vii

10/02/viii
	MATTERS ARISING

Action 1: Head of Regional Partnership Strategy to liaise with the Strategic Analyst and all Deans/Deputy Deans within each faculty with regard to an Activity Plan.  Once he has put together a plan, he will send this to all members for their comments.

The Chair said he had circulated this activity plan to all members for comment and this would be discussed under Item 6.

Action 2:  Chair to alert QSEC, CPSC & FLC of the CEC desire to have close links through sharing minutes and/or some members attending meetings of the committees.
The Chair reported that the Pro Vice Chancellor (the previous Chair) had  completed this action.
Action 3:  Chair to pursue the Create, Sustain & Innovate event issue with Higher York and the HEIF Officers.

Both the Chair and the Dean of the Faculty of Arts confirmed this had been resolved.

Action 4:  The Chair to inform the Chair of the SLT (the DVC in this case) of the problems with the ECIF Fund and the T2GEF.

The Chair reported that the Pro Vice Chancellor had done this.
Action 5: Chair to contact Chair of Corporate Systems Group with regard to progressing the CRM Database
The Chair reported that the Pro Vice Chancellor had contacted the Chair of the CSG and this issue would be discussed under AOB.

Action 6: Head of Regional Partnership Strategy, Dean of the Business School and Dean of the Faculty of Arts to meet with the ‘Celebrating Ability’ team as soon as possible to confirm arrangements.
The Chair confirmed this had been done and the event had now taken place.

Action 7: Head of Regional Partnership Strategy, Dean of the Business School and Dean of the Faculty of Arts to follow up any Risk Assessments for the ‘Paralympics Celebrating Ability Event’.
The Chair confirmed this had been done.

Action 8: Head of Student Enterprise & Development and the Dean for Learning Development to put together paper on ‘Opportunities Gateway’ for SLT. 
As the Head of Student Enterprise & Development was absent from the meeting, it was not known if this had been completed.  This would be an item for the next meeting.

	

	10/03
	Strategic Alliance with Canterbury & Chester - Director of Higher York (see attached paper)
A paper was circulated to all members of the group.  The Director of Higher York said this partnership was set up between the three Universities when the Pro Vice Chancellor was here.  A Memorandum of Understanding was signed on 26 April 2010 between the respective Vice Chancellors at the time.  She explained the reasons for the partnership.  

The Director of Higher York outlined their current activity, including:

- submitting a European funding bid under the lifelong learning strand relating to working with European continental partners to share practice relating to lifelong learning delivery. 
They will know by the end of this month if the submission has been successful.  
- submitting an expression of interest to the Department for Education relating to national civil service training and development.  
The Director of Higher York asked the committee members if the partnership had potential for their own areas and which subject areas/courses/programmes could be shared across partners.  She said that she has already met up with the Dean in the Faculty of Arts to discuss ideas and this had been useful.  MP said that they were doing some similar work in their faculty and she would be interested in meeting up with her to discuss this.

The Director of Development expressed some concerns relating to the partnership.  He was firstly concerned about potential conflicts of interest and was nervous about paragraph 2b about the three Universities being geographically dispersed and so would not be in direct competition with each other.  He thought this was a contestable position.  He stressed that we need to be very explicit here especially given the current climate.  
With regard to our new policy concerning ‘civic’ engagement, we needed to be clear about our geographical focus and academic priorities.    

The Director of Facilities raised the issue that two of the institutions in the partnership – York St John and Chester Universities - are members of AMHEC and already identify and share good practices with each other.  They have already developed a software model for the dissemination of key management data across the member institutions.  
As the University’s activities were being reviewed, it was important that the partnership brought added value to the University or it would need to be questioned.

The Chair said he has taken on responsibility for this partnership and the Community Engagement Committee have ownership of it.  He has taken note of the concerns raised today.   


	JG/MP



	10/04
	Higher York Policy Think Tank Project - Director of Higher York (see attached paper)
A paper was circulated to all members of the group.  The Director of Higher York reported that a Graduate Intern was engaged to work on this project in June 2010 and these are his findings at the end of his period of internship in August.  They are due to get another intern very soon who will continue this project.
The Intern had engaged widely across the University with a range of academic and support staff and also with City of York Council which was especially valuable.  
The Director of Higher York explained at length about what the Project had entailed, its findings and potential benefits.  
She asked the committee members if any of them would like to be involved, would they please let her know and she would be happy to meet up with them to discuss this project further.  

The Chair thanked the Director of Higher York for coming to the meeting.


	

	10/05



	Presentation by Sarah Yorke of UnLtd 
The Chair welcomed Sarah to the meeting.  Sarah gave a presentation to the members of the group about the company UnLtd and HE Social Entrepreneurship Awards.  She explained the function of the company and the awards they gave out.   She said that they are now funded by HEFCE to run a new 18-month programme to support social entrepreneurship in the HE Sector.
There are two main types of award – a Catalyst Award and a Development Award and they can be awarded to either a student or a member of staff as  an individual or a small group. YSJU’s Nick Rowe and ‘Out of Character’ had secured a Development Award and was developing a social enterprise.
Their funding comes from the income of the Millenium Awards Trust as well as statutory bodies, companies and charitable trusts and now HEFCE.
Applications for the first round of Development Awards (up to £15k) for Autumn 2010 have now closed but a second round was launched in August 2010 and anyone who is interested in these or the smaller (up to £5k)  Catalyst Awards, now available, is eligible to apply.  A decision on the application will take no longer than six to eight weeks.       
The members of the group were very interested in these awards and they were discussed at length.  Sarah said she would look forward to receiving our applications. 

The Chair thanked Sarah for coming to the meeting and giving committee members this presentation.

	

	10/06

	Community Engagement Strategy Action Plan – Chair  (see attached plan)
The Chair said he had circulated the draft Action Plan to members of the group.  This was discussed at length.  
He explained that this was a working plan of actions following on from the strategy previously agreed by the Committee and we needed to look for a return from partnership working either in financial terms or in enhancing the student and/or staff experience.  There is some potential in further development of Knowledge Transfer Partnerships.  We already have strengths and a degree of public recognition as a ‘civic’ University and we already have some quality partners and opportunities for further development.  

It was asked how we were going to manage our progress.  The Dean in the Faculty of Arts said that we needed a mechanism putting in place. 
The Committee agreed that it should be the main monitoring body for the strategy and action plan.  
In a broad discussion, it was reported that the Conference Office is bringing in extra business and is contributing to our finances but we need to continue to focus on potential business.
It was important that the costs and benefits of specific community engagement activities were clearly assigned to the Faculties and departments responsible for them.  This was a challenge for the University to resolve.
Members felt that we should keep training etc in-house and not off site as we generally have the necessary expertise here.  It was also felt that we needed to be occasionally more guarded with partners.  

The Director of Facilities said that it all comes back to business impact.  We held an international summer school here last year and we need to ask ourselves if we are making any money in doing this type of activity.  This needs to be properly discussed.  He said that we need to focus on potential business.  

The broad outline and principles behind the Action Plan were agreed.  It was also agreed that the Committee needed to ensure that the University needed to be able to assign clear costs and income from community engagement activity.  This had become more important with the greater devolution of financial management to Faculties and greater scope for initiating activity.
This would need to be an action for the SLT and the Deans meeting.


	SN

	10/07
	University Strategic Representation in York – Chair (see attached paper)
The Dean of the Faculty of Arts said we need to check if there are any gaps in this information.  He also asked if these people on the board and committees were acting as post holders for the University or as individuals?  The Chair said he was not certain in all cases.

The Chair reported that the VC is now on the Board for Science City York and this will be added.  He asked all members to keep him up to date with any changes to this list or any additions.
	All Members

	10/08
	HEIF4 – Progress Reports from Faculties (see attached reports)
The Chair said reports had been circulated from all HEIF Officers.  There was only the HEIF officer from the Business School present at the meeting and he asked her if she wanted to add anything else.  She said that she had nothing to add to her report.
The Director of Facilities reiterated the point that the HEIF Officer in the Business School had raised at the meeting on 20 July about the timeline with regard to funding of HEIF Officers and whether this funding is to be continued.  
He said it is essential that the Officers know soon if this funding is to be continued. 

The University also needs to know so that forward planning can take place as soon as possible. 
The prospect of HEIF5 was still uncertain but the Chair stated that he was closely monitoring the situation. 
This issue was discussed at length and it was felt that the Chair should take it to a meeting of the SLT. 

	SN

	10/09
	ECIF – Update & Progress Report (see attached paper)
The Chair reported that the HEIF Officer in Education & Theology had sent the attached report as she was unable to attend.  
The Economic Challenge Investment Fund work is coming to an end and he is meeting up with her to discuss the final report.  All HEIF Officers have confirmed that they would be reluctant to take a similar project on again due to the large amount of paperwork involved and the amount of evidence needed.  The bureaucracy and work required could not justify the time and effort spent on it for the income received.  The HEIF Officer in the Business School said that, at other Universities, a specified person was assigned to deal with this which made things easier although it remained challenging.  On a positive note, she confirmed that there had been some good case studies.  The Chair suggested that we should ensure we could offer good case studies from our ECIF work.
The Chair said that, once the final report had been completed in early December, this would be circulated to members.


	SN/KS

	10/10
	Any Other Business
CRM Database & Implementation Plan
The Chair reported that the Corporate Systems Group had discussed this at their meeting on 18 August 2010 following the PVC’s request to progress this on our behalf.  At present within the University, there is a lack of co-ordination as to who is responsible for implementing the CRM, using the system and what training is required.    
The Director of Marketing confirmed this is to be discussed under AOB at the SLT meeting on 14 October but the Committee members required clarity as to who was responsible for now developing and implementing the CRM within the University.
This issue was discussed at length.  The Dean of the Faculty of Arts said that they had only had one person trained on this and he has now left the University.  It was reported that only the Alumni Office was using the system.   

The Chair said that we would wait for feedback from the SLT meeting and would put it on the Agenda for our next meeting on 15 December 2010.
	

	10/11
	Date of the Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on 15 December 2010, at 9.00am, in De Grey Learning Room 016.
There being no more business, the meeting was declared closed at 12pm.
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